
Dear Parents 
 

Many congratulations to Mrs Hardy and members of our School Choir this week for an excellent 
performance on Saturday 19th October. They joined members of our local community at St Mary’s 
Church for a fundraising concert to raise money for a new resuscitation bed for the local Dene Hospital – 
they currently have only one. The evening raised nearly £2000 to go towards a new bed. It was a 
wonderful evening of music and enjoyed by us all. We had many lovely messages, verbal and in email, 
about how beautiful the singing was and how impeccably behaved the children were – well done to you 
all!  
 

Please could families all consider organising a Christmas Shoebox over the holiday for our annual appeal:  
Annual ‘Link to Hope’ Shoe Box Appeal – Deadline Friday 8th November 2019 

You should all have received a leaflet explaining what items to put in and how to pack your shoebox. A 
copy of the leaflet is below. Additional forms are available from the school office. This should be 
attached to the shoebox itself, please remember to complete the gift aid form. 
 

Due to the late half-term holiday this year all Shoeboxes will need to be completed and in class by first 
thing on Friday 8thNovember.  A prize will be given to the class that brings in the most shoeboxes!  
 

If you would like more information about the charity and shoebox appeal the Link to Hope website is 
www.linktohope.co.uk 
 

Wishing everyone a lovely holiday and a good rest.  
 
Best wishes,  
Mrs Wheeler and all the Staff 

 

  
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Francis’ School Newsletter 
25th  October 2019 

Value of the month – Responsibility 
 

 

Individual & Sibling Photographs 

Van Cols photographers will be coming in to school on Monday 4th November. Individual and sibling 
photographs will be taken automatically in school.  
 
If you wish to have a photograph taken to with other family members (eg preschool children or cousins) 
arrangements have been made for group photographs from 8.10 am. Unfortunately, these cannot be 
organised during school time. Families will be seen in order of arrival and the availability for group 
photographs will finish at 8.50 am. Thank you.  
 

 

http://www.linktohope.co.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                  School Fund/ Governors Fund Letter 
 Please can all parents return the response slips attached to our Chair of Governors letter sent out 
recently, regarding School Fund & the Governors Fund.  
 

A reply is required by all families and we do not want to have to chase you. Your assistance is greatly 
appreciated. 

 

 
 

Secondary School Admissions 
Please remember that the closing date for secondary school admissions for Sept 2020 is Thursday 31st 

October 2019.However, as the deadline is in half term, it is recommended 
by Surrey that you apply before Friday 25th October. 

Please try to use all your choices when completing the application. 
Applications received after 31st October will be treated as late applications. 

 

Please can all Year 6 parents inform the school office of all 
schools you have applied for. Thank you 

 

Volunteer Helpers:  Safeguarding Confidentiality & Code of Conduct Training 
Dates for updating and or renewing our safeguarding, confidentiality and code of conduct training for 
our volunteer helpers will be as follows: 
Please can anyone who volunteers on a regular basis in school try to arrange one of the three sessions.  
 

 Tuesday 5th November - 9.00 -9.45 am & 2.45- 3.30 pm 

 Friday 15th November 2.45 -3.30pm 
 
If you have a problem with attending one of these please can you contact Mrs Dommett via the office.  

Aldi Sports Competition for Schools 
Thank you to all the parents who have collected 

the stickers while shopping in Aldi. We really 
appreciate your efforts and, as you can see, we 
have filled two of the posters. They are being 
sent off tomorrow and we hope that we are 

winners. If we are we will have the additional 
money we need to build a Multi-Use Games 
Area (MUGA) so we can have an all-weather 

games facility for extending our sports 
provision.  

 
Thank you to our PE Leaders, Miss Steward and Miss 
Riddell for organising the competition and posters.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Open Afternoon and School Tour 
 for next year’s Reception Parents 

 

There will be the following event for prospective parents: 
Open Afternoon & Tours 1:30pm - 2:30pm Thursday 14th November 2019 

 
The Headteacher will address parents at the start of both events.  

Please could any prospective parents who wish to attend contact the school office to book place. 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 

25th October Year 3 Payment deadline for Science Museum trip 
3.30pm – School closes for half term.  

4th November 9:00am, School re-opens for 2nd half of Autumn Term 
Individual school photographs 

11th  November  Year 2 Visit to St Luke’s Church War Memorial  
 

14th  November Year 3 Science Museum 
Open afternoon 1.30pm. prospective parents September 2020 

18th  November Road Safety  Week  
 

22nd  November PTA Film Night – for years 1-6 
 

29th  November Inset day. Please remember – school is closed for staff training. 

30th  November Sacred Heart Church  Christmas Fayre 

1st December Cedar Tree Lights (letter to follow) 

3rd December Whole School Nasal Flu Sniff  

4th  December  Year six height and weight 

6th December Mufti Day bring a bottle for the school Christmas Fayre  

8th  December  St. Francis’ Christmas Fayre 

9th December Westminster Junior Choir (Years 4-6) 

11th December  Jack and the Beanstalk Panto in School 

16th  December  Junior Carol Concert  

17th  December  KS2 (only) Christmas lunch (details to follow) 

18th  December  KS1 (only)  Christmas lunch  ( details to follow) 

19th  December School Closes @ 1pm  

20th December Inset Day School Closed 

Lunch Money 
A reminder that lunch money is now due for the new term. The cost is now £2.35 per day, making the totals 
as follows:  

 Weekly - £11.75 

 First half term - £86.95 

 Second half term - £77.55 

 Whole term - £163.90 
Cheques should be made payable to Surrey County Council.  
Alternatively, payment can be made online – if you would like instructions, please ask at the School Office.  
 
Meals are ordered on a weekly basis; you cannot alter midweek. Anyone wishing to change from Packed 
Lunch to School Dinners or vice versa, must let the school office know by the Friday of the previous week. 
You will be charged for dinners if you have not informed us.  
Thank you. 
 
 

Payments 
Please ensure that all payments sent to school office are put in an envelope, clearly marked with 
your child’s name and what the money is for.  Thank you 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Office Hours 
 Please be reminded that the school office is open to 

 parents from 8:45am until 4pm, Monday to Friday 
only.  
Outside these hours, the gate buzzer and telephone 
 are not supervised. 
  
If you need to arrange for your child to be collected 
early 
 From an internally run club, please make sure that 
you let the school office know as early as possible, 
preferably before 1pm. If they attend an externally 
run club, please contact the provider direct to arrange 
early pickup.  Thank you. 

Absence Procedures  
 
Please remember to use absence@stfrancis.surrey.sch.uk to report that your child is ill or will be in 
late or leaving early for an appointment.  Please do not use office email. 
 

Notification should be made by 9.30am on the first day of absence. You need to notify the school on 
each continuing day of absence, even if you expect your child to be off school for a few days. Where 
possible, all other appointments should be made outside school hours.  
 
 
 

 

 

                    New Lunch Menus  
The new menus have been sent home 
today.  Please note that where a fish option 
fall’s mid-week, it will be changed to a Friday 
and the Friday menu changed to the other day. 
Please see menu below.               
                        Use of Cutlery 
Please can we ask families to help us out by 
encouraging the children to use cutlery when 
eating. At lunch, many children are just using 
forks (or fingers!) and not using their knife. 
Please can you help them to practise at home. 
Thank you again for your support and 
cooperation with this. 

 
 
 

Clubs 
After half term year 3 are invited to join 
Junior Choir. Please log on to Tucasi to 
secure your place. 
Chess club has one space available for 
junior children. 
We would like to welcome Flexi Flics 
Gymnastics who will be running a club 
after half term on a Monday mornings for 
Years 1 & 2 and Friday mornings for Years 
3-6, Please see flyer for more information. 
All clubs will recommence after half term.             
 

 

 Polite Reminders:  
 

Haircuts: Please remember that children should not have extreme fashion haircuts while at school – try 
and save these for the longer holidays so the children may enjoy them and grow out enough in time for 
school terms.    
 

Smart Watches/Wearable Technology: these must not be worn at school for e-safety and safeguarding 
reasons.  
 

Jewellery - no jewellery should be worn in school.  It is County and school policy that children are not 
permitted to take part in any form of Physical Education if wearing jewellery. This includes earrings, 
even if they are covered up with tape. 

                              Illness 
When a child is absent from school, the school 
should be notified on each day by 9.30am, 
either by telephone, or email to 
absence@stfrancis.surrey.sch.uk or in person 
at the school office.  
Please provide details of why they are off, 
unwell is not sufficient. In the event of 
vomiting or diarrhea would you please keep 
your child at home until they have been free of 
all symptoms for at least 48 hours. 

 

mailto:absence@stfrancis.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:absence@stfrancis.surrey.sch.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Association 
 

Christmas Themed Movie Night - 22nd November. This is a chance for 
children in years 1-6 to get into the spirit of Christmas with a film and 
Christmas themed treats. There will be a limited number of tickets available 
due to space in the hall. Tickets available next week via ticket tailor. 

.Cinderella Pantomime at Fairfield Halls. The PTA have secured tickets for 
the pantomime, Cinderella at the newly refurbished Fairfield Halls on 
Wednesday 18th December at 7pm. Tickets are £21 each (originally £43!). 
Please use the link to purchase tickets - 
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/stfrancisschoolassociation. Payment has 
been extended until the end of October so there's still time to get your tickets. 

Christmas Fayre - 8th December 12-3pm. Preparations are under way for 
this year's Fayre which is always a good afternoon out and one of the biggest 
fund raising events for the school. We would be very grateful if you could ask 
any companies / organizations that you know for donations of raffle prizes and 
in return we can promote them. Warburtons have already kindly agreed to 
donate bread rolls for our kitchen and any other donations or suggestions are 
very welcome. 

We are also looking for MATCH FUNDING. Often larger companies and 
banks offer to match money that is raised at an event. Please check with your 
employer or think about your connections to see whether this could be 
arranged for us. It can make a significant increase to the amount of money 
that we can raise so please have a think. 

All queries, ideas and donations can be emailed to 
stfrancischristmasfayre@hotmail.com 

Save the date 
Movie Night -22nd November 
Mufti Day - 6th December - please bring in a bottle for the bottle tombola 
Christmas Fayre - 8th December  
Spring Ball - 7th March 2020 
Circus - 25th June  2020 (evening) 

 

 

) 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/stfrancisschoolassociation
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Dear Parents,   
 
London TKD at St Francis’- Wednesday Mornings 8am- 8.45am  

We help parents, just like you, transform their children into Highly Confident, 
Focused Leaders by developing lifelong Character and Success in just weeks!  

Having helped over 5,000 children inside our school clubs we have a world class 
programme with a great track record for results. We are now one of the most 
successful and forward-thinking martial arts organisations in the UK.  

Our small but driven team of instructors have a passion for developing character in 
young people and aim to make a massive impact, very quickly on areas your child 
needs to develop. Each child is taken on an exciting journey guiding them to 
become more resilient, determined, courageous and positive with their own 
personal instructor.  

If you want to see your child develop a blackbelt character, we can turn that vision 
into a reality. To ensure your child doesn’t miss out please follow the details 
below.  
Spaces are very limited. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each school club has an instructor to personally mentor 
your child, encouraging life changing self-belief without 
setting limits on what they can achieve.  
In just a few short weeks, children develop vital 
skills for life that physically and mentally 
empowers them.  
Our high impact classes take children on a journey 
to develop these 8 Pillars of Success. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
We believe the environment dictates performance and that's often quite hard to achieve 
at home, and it’s impossible to achieve without some extra help and support. If you feel 
your child would benefit from development in any of these key areas, register your child 
now to avoid missing out as places are very limited. 


